


The monthly meeting of the Allegheny County Jail Oversight Board was held on Thursday, 
September 3, 2015, in the Gold Room of the Courthouse in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania at 4:00 p.m.

Members present: 
The Honorable Judge Joseph Williams
The Honorable Judge David Cashman
County Controller Chelsa Wagner
Austin Davis representing Allegheny County Executive Rich Fitzgerald
County Council President John DeFazio
County Sheriff William Mullen	
Gayle Moss

Also present were Warden Orlando Harper, Marion Damick, Deputy Warden LaToya Warren and other interested parties.
PUBLIC COMMENT:
Ms. Marion Damick representing the Pennsylvania Prison Society addressed the Board with the following: 
· Mentioned the newspaper article that was recently published on the new healthcare program being provided at the ACJ. 
· One suicide attempt that was listed on the July Corizon report.
· Commended the new program that began in July which has given the inmates free access to tablets providing education opportunities.
· Discussed the incident where one inmate inadvertently released due to an error in paperwork but has been corrected.
· In going through past paperwork, Ms. Damick brought to attention that in 2005 there was an Inmate Trust Account involving Western Union. She felt it would be helpful and beneficial to look further into this.
· Expressed her concern that an inmate is housed in a cruel manner as he awaits a competency hearing. He is being detained in a “cage” in a special ward of the prison. The Prison Society is concerned that prisons are being used as mental health facilities, and are not equipped for this situation.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:
A motion to approve the minutes of September 3, 2015 by Ms. Moss and seconded by Mr. Davis and unanimously approved by the board.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
Judge Williams highlighted that which has occurred over the course of the past eight months. Corizon has been replaced by the Allegheny Health Network as the medical provider at the ACJ. There was an article posted in the Post-Gazette in regards to the ACJ spending more money for quality change in healthcare at the ACJ. The Article relates that the new medical provider will consist of the full-time equivalent of three physicians; two full-time psychiatrists; and eight full-time nurse practitioners. Also there will be onsite specialized services from the hospital including treatment for inmates who are HIV positive or pregnant. There will also be an administrator and deputy who were from Corizon to manage staffing which will include nursing, medical health services, drug and alcohol abuse programs. The Kane Regional Center system will be used to distribute medication. This arrangement with Kane will allow the ACJ to have a pharmacy and supplies readily available to them. There will be 4-5 part time nurses, five full time and four part time substance abuse counselors with more hires anticipated. One year contracts with dialysis and vision care will be supplied. Judge Williams stated that it is gratifying to see cooperation in the county to solve the healthcare issue which has been now corrected.  Staff and individuals from the community brought the problems to the attention of the board. With that, Controller Chelsa Wagner’s office conducted an audit on Corizon which alerted the board to critical deficiencies in the care given in the ACJ.  All of these components set a course of action that allowed the county on August 31, 2015 to terminate the contract with Corizon and move forward with the Allegheny Health Network.  Ms. Jacki Bauer and Dr. Bill Johnjulio were introduced by Judge Williams who will be the representatives from the Allegheny Health Network and thanked them on behalf of the Allegheny County for taking on this partnership. Judge Williams also thanked Controller Chelsa Wagner, Executive Rich Fitzgerald, and Councilman John DeFazio for their hard work and leadership in bringing the issues to light and helping to correct a problem in the ACJ. Judge Williams stated that he could not guarantee other incidents won’t arise; however, the ACJ and the Administration are better positioned to address any potential incidents. What is the next step? Can there be reentry programs transitioning individuals as they leave the ACJ  so they transition smoothly to where there will not be a gap in health related services to which they received in jail? The question now is what happens to the individual once they have been released from the ACJ so that they do not fall back through the cracks. These are issues that will hopefully be addressed in moving forward.
WARDEN’S REPORT:
Warden Harper thanked the Allegheny Health Network for their partnership with the ACJ. Introduced was the new ACJ Healthcare Management Department:
· Services  Health Services Administrator, Lesli Travis
· Deputy Health Services Administrator, Dr. Aloysius Joseph
· Dr. Donald Stechschulte, Medical Director
Warden Harper assured everyone that in going forward, that the men and women of the ACJ will receive the quality medical services that they deserve.

EXECUTIVE ACTIONS:
None
OLD BUSINESS:
None
NEW BUSINESS:
None
CORIZON:
It was noted that the contract with Corizon has officially been terminated but July report was included in the Jail Oversight Board book. The August report will be included in October’s Jail Oversight Board book.
ALLEGHENY HEALTH NETWORK:
Austin Davis noted that in future meetings that Lesli Travis and Dr. Donald Stechschulte will be giving the report on behalf on the Allegheny Health Network.
COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS REPORTS:
Program for Offenders- Mr. Ted Johnson, Deputy Director, pointed out that since the last meeting, Allegheny County Controller Chelsa Wagner, Austin Davis and other representatives from Mr. Fitzgerald’s office visited the new facility in West Homestead. The new facility is approximately 77,000 square feet has a first floor which is scheduled to open by the end of the year. The first floor will, in the beginning, be used to release the female inpatient residents to outpatient status. There are plans for two of the floors in the facility, to house approximately 200 female residents. There are plans to meet with Sheriff Mullen as well as Deputy Warden Warren so to familiarize them with the facility. Mr. Davis noted that this is a very impressive facility.
The Renewal Center- Mr. Adam Sellers, Program Manager, discussed that they are currently training staff members to be more adapt to things that they do encounter at the center. Recently two staff members were trained and are in the process on training the remaining staff on Mental Health First Aid. This is to better identify if an individual is going through a crisis and get them the services that they need. The final phases of NARCON training have begun for the staff in the case of an overdose with an individual in the program. Also, the Crisis Intervention training with the management team is to begin in September.
Electronic Monitoring- Mr. Steve Esswein highlighted the July 2015 report. There were 756 participants in the program. During this time, 116 participants successfully completed the program and 7 individuals were removed for violations. For the month, Electronic Monitoring has saved 18, 922 jail days.
Goodwill- Ms. Cindy Owoc reported that Goodwill has committed to remodeling its facility on Carson Street. The Carson Street location has a construction program which is part of the reason for the remodeling. This project is anticipated to take one and a half years.  Judge Williams inquired about the GED program outcomes. Ms. Owoc replied that seven individuals are currently participating but have not yet graduated. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Judge Williams pointed out the positive article located in the Post-Gazette on July 28, 2015 about the ACJ new program involving tablets to link inmates to a more positive future. He  also thanked Molly Born for writing such a positive article in the Post-Gazette about the ACJ.
A motion to adjourn made by Mr. DeFazio, duly seconded by Sheriff Mullen and approved by the Board.

Respectfully submitted,



Chelsa Wagner
Secretary



